
The Washington Cruisers Car Club 
January 2019 

 
President…….………. Rosalie Dibert 724-746-3062 

Vice Pres… Tim Lemley 724-255-8900           Treasurer…Jamie Leichty 724-263-3335 
Secretary… Bob Black 412-896-6202      Asst. Secretary… Rich Vlainich 724-223-0881 

 
Directors: 

            
Don Cunningham…724-948-3059                                 Tom Shanor…724-225-8714 
Marcus Ralston…724-225-8738                                    Ralph Ullum…724-663-5506 

Autumn Ralston…724-225-8738 
 

Membership: 
Jamie Leichty…980 Thomas 84 Rd., Eighty Four, PA 15330 

 
Merchandise:                                                                     Website: 

         Tim Lemley…724-255-8900                                              www.washingtoncruisers.com 
 
 

Membership Meeting 
 
The Annual Membership meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 14th, 2019 at Panera’s in 
Washington. We will start the meeting at 7:00 pm. If you plan on eating before the meeting, please 
arrive a little earlier so you will be finished by 7:00. The meeting will be about the club’s events from 
the last year, the financials of the club, events for the coming year, merchandise, and the elections of 
the club Executive Board members. The elections are for 2 board members, Marcus Ralston and 
Rosalie Dibert. This election is for the board members to the Board – the election of officers will be at 
the February meeting. We also have 2 board member positions open due to the loss of Don Dibert, 
and one empty position from 2018 – if you are interested in being a Board member, contact any of the 
current Board members for details. At the annual membership meeting we will also be amending 
some parts of the club’s By-laws. Please plan on coming to the meeting and participating in the voting 
process of the club. 
 
 

Membership Dues 
 

The end of January is the deadline to send in your membership dues for the renewal rate of $20.00. 
Please return the form on page 3 with your payment. Dues MUST be paid by January 31st, 2019 - 

after that they are $25.00!! This will be your last newsletter unless dues are paid.  
 

 
Ronald McDonald House Donation 

 
Thanks to all of the members and attendees, we were able to donate $5000.00 to our charity, the 
Ronald McDonald House Charities. The Board would like to say a big thank-you for helping us 
achieve this amount to donate to a worthy cause. 
 
 

http://www.washingtoncruisers.com/


Club By-laws 
 

During the 2019 annual membership meeting, the Board will be presenting changes to the Club’s By-
laws. The By-laws govern what the Club does and how it runs, and helps qualify it as a 501c3 Non-
Profit organization. The changes being presented at the meeting are in response to the Board’s 
review of the By-laws and are to bring them up to current needs of the Club. Feel free to ask 
questions during the meeting if you have questions. The Club members in attendance will be able to 
vote on the proposed changes at this meeting, so be ready to participate in this important part of the 
workings of the Club. 
 
 

Cruise season 2019 
 

The board is finalizing the dates and events for the 2019 cruise season. The calendar will be 
available in the next newsletter – stay tuned! 

 
 

Meet & Greet Breakfast 
 
The Meet and Greet breakfasts are doing well again this year – the Saturday December 22nd date 
had 24 people in attendance. There is still time to come to the breakfasts – the remaining dates are 
January 26th at 8:30 am, February 16th at 8:30 am, March 9th and 30th at 8:30 am, and April 20th at 
8:30 am. Come on out to the Eat ’n Park on Oak Spring Road in Washington PA and enjoy the 
company of fellow Washington Cruisers. 

 
 

Merchandise 
 

The Club has merchandise left over from various years that we would like to clear out- quantities and 
sizes are limited. Here is the list: (SS – short sleeve, LS – long sleeve) 
Hats: 3 white, 2 blue, and 1 gray 
Shirts: Green - 3 xxxl SS, 4 xxxl LS, 1 Medium SS, 2 Small SS 
            Dark Gray – 1 xl SS, 2 Medium SS 
            Blue – 1 xxxl SS, 2 xl SS, 1 Medium SS 
            Light Gray – 2 xl LS, 1 Medium SS 
            White – 1 xxxl SS, 5 xl SS, 3 Large SS, 2 Medium SS, 2 Small SS 
            Bright Blue – 1 Small SS 
            Ash Gray – 9 xl SS, 28 Large SS 
Sweatshirts: 2 xxxl, 1 xxl, 1 xl, 1 Large, 1 Medium 
Magnets – 24 
Stickers –12 red/white, 25 Cruiser  
 
Contact Tim Lemley (724-225-8900) to purchase these items at closeout prices! 
 
 

Wild Things Cruise 
 
The Club has had a special cruise at Wild Things Park the last two summers as a special event to 
add variety to our club activities, and to help raise more money for Ronald McDonald House 
Charities. Because of the logistics of this event, and the issues we have experienced, we are 
considering cancelling this event. This will be discussed at the Annual Membership meeting. If you 
feel we need to continue this event, please come to the meeting to express your views. 



Calendar of Events 
 2019 

 
January 
Jan. 14th, 2019………………….....Annual Membership meeting @ Panera’s in Washington 7:00 pm. 
February 
Feb. 8-10th, 2019……….World of Wheels car show, David Lawrence Convention Center, Pittsburgh 
 
 
 
Cut here …………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Membership Dues $20.00 (by January 31st, 2019) 
 

NAME __________________________________________  
 
 
ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Phone __________________________________________  
 
How would you like to receive your newsletter via home address or email? _______________ 
 
Email address___________________________  
 
Make Check Payable to: Washington Cruisers  
 
Send to: Jamie Leichty 980 Thomas 84 Rd. Eighty Four, PA 15330 
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